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 The Gator Gazette 
                              

 

FEBRUARY, 2025           CLV Website: www.countrylakesvillage.com

The Official Newsletter of                                               
  Country Lakes Village Residents’ Club 

aka The “Fun” Club 

Upcoming Meetings 
7 p.m.  Residents’ Club Meeting    
  Wednesday, February 5, 2025  
  CLVI Clubhouse                       
(All CLVI residents are welcome and encouraged to attend.) 

6 p.m.  HOA General Meeting    
  Tuesday, February 18, 2025  

Happy Valentine’s Day! 
Join Us & Dance the Night Away! 

Friday, February 14, 7-10 p.m. 
Lisa Riding will provide the music 

Bring Your Own Beverage (BYOB) & Snacks 
Hosts are Rod Burgess and Noreen Turner 

Tickets are available at       
Saturday Morning Coffee 
or call  902-403-5826 or 
visit 264 Country Lakes 

THANK YOU! To all who donated to the Rubonia 
and Adventures in Learning gift project! Despite the 
destruction from Hurricane Milton, residents stepped 
up and we presented gifts to 78 Rubonia children 
and 50+ children at Adventures in Learning! Thank 
You from Sandy, Brigitte & Martha!  See Page 11 

New Management at CLV 
“Thank you, All, for the warm    
welcome as your Community  
Manager!” said new Country Lakes 
Villages Manager Katie Dell.  
“I’m the luckiest mom in the world 
to four incredible children. 
Delaney, 15, sophomore at Pal-
metto High School. Kooper, 13, 
8th grade at Buffalo Creek Middle 
School. Twins, James & Joseph, 6, 
at Blackburn Elementary,” she   continued.  
“I’ve been married to my handsome husband, Dan, 
for 16 years and continuing the count. I’ve spent the 
last two-plus years at Sun Key Village right up the 
street with some of the BEST people I have ever 
met.  
“I look forward to our paths crossing and offering my 
support when needed in your beautiful community.” 

Katie Dell 

Daniel Rohn is the new Adminis-
trative Assistant at the Country 
Lakes Villages office. He was born 
and raised in the Bradenton and 
surrounding areas. “I have a lot of 
family and friends here locally,” 
said Daniel. “I spend a lot of time 
with them.”  
A couple of his hobbies include 

fishing and photography ranging 
from wildlife to automotive and more.  
“I’m excited to connect with and serve this communi-
ty,” he said.                          

Welcome, Katie and Daniel! 

Daniel Rohn 
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It's time we work together as a team and realize there 
are no hidden secrets or agendas.  
A piece of advice for everybody. Facebook is NOT 
the place to vent Community issues in which         
residents have zero control; my office is and the door 
is always open.  
Looking forward to meeting some new faces! 

With 2025 just getting started, let's keep the momen-
tum by remembering why you moved into Country 
Lakes Village. The rules and regulations are the 
backbone to your enjoyment in the community.  
Beginning March 1st, I will be addressing homes in 
need of cleaning, maintenance, or in violation of 
rules. Hurricane damage will not constitute as a    
violation; however, you must have a timeline for    
repair completion.   
Requests/complaints/suggestions MUST be in     
writing. A written request will be accepted by email or 
on the required form with contact information. Anony-
mous will not be acknowledged. Do not address  
concerns of any sort with Country Lakes Staff or 
Vendors.   
2025 is going to be an exciting year, please practice 
patience and kindness with everyone around you. 
Every Board, Group, Resident is trying their very best 
every single day.  

          
   

Office: 941 722 0556                                               
email: Admin.clv@newbymanagement.com         
Emergency: 844 285 2099

  FFeebbrruuaarryy,,  22002255  MMaannaaggeerr’’ss    CCoorrnneerr      

        KKaattiiee  DDeellll                  
  LLCCAAMM  

Country Lakes Villages Management & Staff: 
Katie A. Dell, Community Manager
Daniel Rohn, Administrative Assistant
Sandy Maxham, Administrative Clerk
Jose Escobedo, Maintenance
Curtis Weishaupt, Maintenance
Kennedy Nguyen, Maintenance
Bonnie Daniel, Custodial

Coming in March to CLVI … 
Electronic Newsletter Access 
Betty Henry, who constantly updates our 
Residents Directory, has been working 
with PCI, the directory printer, to make 
available online CLVI information (names, 
addresses, contact info from the directory). 
 CLVI residents who have email addresses 
in the directory will be receiving an email 
from PCI enabling them to set up their 
password to access the information on 
their phones, computers, etc. Please do 
not ignore the PCI email if you wish to    
have the ability to access this infor-
mation electronically. 
Watch for more information coming soon. 
The annual print Resident Directory will 
still be distributed as in the past. The 
new 2025 Resident Directory will proba-
bly be delivered in February.  

MMuussiicc        
BBiinnggoo                

iiss  BBaacckk!!  
MMuussiicc  BBiinnggoo  RReettuurrnnss  wwiitthh  JJuuaanniittaa  

TTuueessddaayy,,  MMaarrcchh  44                                                                                                                                                                                                            

  77--99  pp..mm..         
Miss Juanita is returning to  

entertain us with her beautiful 
voice. Come join us as 

we sing along and maybe even 
dance to some familiar tunes.  

Tickets will be available from hosts 
Mike & Jennettie Lierman, Lot 509, 
Saturday Coffee, or 618-303-3501.  
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PPoolliiccyy  ffoorr  SScchheedduulliinngg  PPaarrkk  EEvveennttss  
To schedule a private resident event in the Clubhouse or 
any of the Surrounding. Areas (i.e. Tiki Hut, Firepit, Pool, 
Back Patio, etc.) contact our Residents Club President, 
Jennettie Lierman. Inquiries and confirmation of the day 
and time of the event MUST be approved by contacting 
Jennettie, 618-303-3501, Lot 509 or  
residentsclub5700@gmail.com 

The Residents Meeting on January 8 was also can-
celed. The annual elections for the Board will be held 
on Wednesday, February 5. We have openings for a 
Vice President, two Directors and President.  
The annual Driveway Sale was on Saturday, January 
18 and went off like clockwork. 
Did you enjoy the Murder Mystery Dinner in January? 
It’s amazing what people think is an ugly Holiday 
sweater, WOW! Thank you, Patty and Jack Milhoan 
for hosting this crime of the century event and serving 
delicious food. 
MUSIC BINGO with Juanita is returning on Tuesday, 
March 4, 7-9 p.m. Tickets are on sale with hosts Mike 
& Jennettie Lierman, Lot 509, Saturday Coffee, or 
618-303-3501. More information is on Page 6. 
ST. PATTY’S DAY DANCE is on Monday, March 17, 
7-10 p.m. Hosting are Ruth & Tim Kingston, and the 
Memphis Rub Band is returning to perform again. 
Check out Page 14 for the details. 
Saturday, March 29 is the TIKI PARTY IN PARA-
DISE! Bill & Patti Gullen are the hosts. Lunch will be 
served. Don’t forget to see Page 14 for all your      
details. 
Barb Clymer and Kelvin Sampson are asking for    
volunteers to drive and pick up donuts at Turner’s  
Donuts for Saturday Coffee Hour in March. Pick up 
donuts around 7 a.m. located at 902 9th Ave W, 
Bradenton. Sign-up sheet is in the hallway in the 
Clubhouse. 
Event calendars are posted and the calendar in this 
newsletter lists the “FUN” activities going on in the 
community. 
That’s all for now. Have the best day you can!  

It’s February, the month for LOVE! New, old and 
cherished feelings are hanging all over the place. 
Who doesn’t like the “pink & fuzzy” feelings?  
Tickets are selling fast for the Valentine’s Day Dance! 
Noreen Turner and Rod Burgess are hosting for the 
third time. Page 1 has the specifics. 
February 7 is our Potluck with the community. See 
page 2 for all the details and hopefully you will be 
there too. 
Ladies Lunch in January was canceled. So on 
Wednesday, February 12, 11:30 a.m. it has been  
rescheduled to meet at Caesar’s Breakfast and 
Lunch in Bradenton. Jennettie Lierman is hosting. 
See Page 6 for all the delicious details. 
 

                    CCoouunnttrryy  LLaakkeess  VViillllaaggee    RReessiiddeennttss’’  CClluubb    
aakkaa  TThhee  ““FFuunn””  CClluubb    

FFEEBBRRUUAARRYY  22002255                      JJeennnneettttiiee  LLiieerrmmaann                                                                                                                
rreessiiddeennttsscclluubb55770000@@ggmmaaiill..ccoomm                                22002244--22002255  PPrreessiiddeenntt      
BBooaarrdd  MMeemmbbeerrss::  KKeennddaall  TTaayylloorr,,  TTrreeaassuurreerr;;  BBrriiggiittttee  EEmmoonndd,,  sseeccrreettaarryy;;    DDoonnnnaa  CCoorrccoorraann,,  HHiissttoorriiaann;;  
DDiirreeccttoorrss::  MMaarrtthhaa  AAcckkeerrmmaann,,  TToonnyy  YYoonnaakk,,  aanndd  JJaayy  HHeennrryy..                      

1/4 Page

http://www.proplumbingdesign.com
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Advisory Board Working For You 
Residents’ Link to Management   MMOOVVIINNGG  FFOORRWWAARRDD  

Item for discussion with Katie Dell at the January 
meeting included: 
Mirrors. Mirrors have been installed in the Exercise 
rooms of both CLVI and CLVII. 
Additional residents’ concerns will be addressed in 
future Advisory Board meetings. 

         

1/2
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New Activity Chair Yoga 
CLVI Clubhouse 

Low Impact,            
Mainly Stretching 

Please arrive a little   
early to get your chair   

in place.  
For more information, 

contact Sandy Vossberg, 
319-415-2856 

  Shoes optional, socks required. 

Monday - Friday 
12:30 to 1 p.m.  

Bob Miller, owner of Country Lakes Villages, has an 
Advisory Board in place, comprised of residents from 
both communities. Board members include: CLVI, 
Sandy Gilbertson, Sue Eckert, Bruce Steltzer and  
Judy MacInness; CLVII, Sue Dibble and Bree       
Borders. 
The Advisory Board continues to bring residents’  
concerns to the attention of the owner and manage-
ment. 
Through the Advisory Board, resident issues are    
facilitated with Katie Dell, manager. A form, see 
Page 23, has been created so that your concerns 
can be submitted in writing to any board member. 
Forms are available in both clubhouses, from any 
board member and within this publication. With Mr. 
Miller’s approval, issues  submitted to the board are 
those which affect more than one household. You 
are advised to  deal individually with Katie Dell, man-
ager, for personal issues. 
The annual review of Rules and Regulations are 
done with the Resident Advisory Board. Other   
responsibilities include the revue and approval of 
social funds, the direction of improvements in 
the parks, along with other issues that may arise. 

10%OFF 

Free EstimatesCOMMUNITY
ROOFING OF FLORIDA, INC.

Lic# CCC1330642"Proudly Serving Your Community"

800-511-2517800-511-2517

100%
Maintenance Free Roofs!

We Do All
Roof Overs, Roof Coatings
Roof Repairs & Inspections  
on all Manufactured Homes

www.CommunityRoof.com
Lifetime Warranty on Labor & Materials!

A+ Rated

facebook
5 Star Rated727-536-9999727-536-9999

https://www.communityroof.com
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LLiivviinngg  iinn  PPaarraaddiissee    aanndd  
HHooppiinngg  IItt’’ss  WWaarrmmeedd  UUpp  BByy  

tthhee  TTiimmee  YYoouu  RReeaadd  TThhiiss!!  

AAtttteennttiioonn,,  VVeetteerraannss  
We are working continually to keep a current 
list of Veterans living in Country Lakes       
Village I. In doing so we ask that new resi-
dents and current residents who are not on 
our revised Veterans’ roll to call Jay Henry,              
540-424-1408 or Betty Henry 540-229-2100, 
or Martha Ackerman 740-213-3344 with your 
service information as soon as 
possible.  
Each year Veterans are honored 
at our annual Veterans Day cele-
bration. 
Thank You! 

Mike’s Walking Count 
                 

              
                   By Mike Lierman 

. 

  

Chilly weather and winds are keeping our tempera-
tures down, so we feel like it’s winter up north where 
we used to live.  
On January 15, there were 4 new roofs being       
installed and 1 new carport also being built. 20 Vinyl 
Tech signs are displayed in the park, a very busy 
company here, 8 lampposts are not standing in an 
upright position, birds are up above soaring along 
and enjoying their day, 22 houses are for sale and 
13 men attending Romeos (Retired Old Men Eating 
Out) on January 15. 

Caesar’s Breakfast & Lunch 
1808 Cortez Rd. W., Bradenton 

Hosting is Jennettie Lierman  
 Sign-up sheet is in Clubhouse Hallway   

Come, Join Us! 
Wednesday, February 12 

11:30a.m. 

SAFETY TIP 
Have you’re A/C checked       

regularly every 6 months. It can 
save lives and your home! 

Pot Luck 
Friday, February 7 

                            CLVI Clubhouse 
Bring your favorite Dish or Dessert and 

Join Us for a Social Time at                     
5 p.m. with Dinner at 6 p.m. 

We Hope to See You There! 

Proudly roofing since 1985

• Insulated Energy Star Rated Roof
• Manufacturer’s Backed 
• Financing Available
• Roof Leaks

Visit our website at comfortcover.org

FL LIC. #CCC 057091
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                   SUNSHINE  

       REPORT
Jennettie Lierman 
residentsclub5700@gmail.com 
618-303-3501 

Bring a little Sunshine to Someone’s Day

Obituaries: 
Greg Kasch, Lot 552, passed away December 11, 
2024. Greg had many health issues, so he 
is no longer in pain. Cathy and Greg lived 
in our community for many years. They 
enjoyed many activities in our community. 
Please keep Cathy in your prayers. Send messages 
to Lot 552. 
Lou Ranallo, Lot 240, passed away in December. 
Lou was 96 years young. He and Jane lived here 39 

years. Their daughter Sue Eckert and 
husband, Chuck, also live in our commu-
nity. Lou’s favorite place to eat was Popi’s 
on 41N. He knew everyone there and he 

had a special table when he arrived at the same time 
three times a week. Lou and Chuck played billiards 
almost every day. Keep Sue, Chuck and their      
families in your prayers. Messages can be sent to 
his family at Lot 254. 

 Well Wishes to Snowbirds: 
Chris Hetrick, 208 O’Connell St, Fox Lake, WI 
53933-0421; Dan Laffin, 29 Edgewood Dr, Box 246, 
Stewiacke, NS, CAN BON 2J0; Mary Wright, Lot 
341. 
Mike & Sharon Shaft, Lot 311. I called them. Sharon 
said they are putting their home up for sale here. 
They are not able to return to Palmetto. I told Sharon 
that we talk about them at Saturday Coffee. Messag-
es can be sent to 2185 Mitchell Rd, Williamston, MI 
48895. 
Well Wishes in Sunny Florida: Rebecca Colby Lot 
717; Marty Corcoran Lot 511; Faye Couch Lot 
524; Carole DeMoura Lot 805; Wayne Doyle Lot 
517; Gary & Ellen Lewis Lot 507; George Milne Lot 
272; Sam Vinion, Lot 238; Carol Wagstaff, Lot 201 
“No Postage Needed” is in the clubhouse hallway. 
You can leave a card in the appropriate slot (by last 
name) for your greeting and not pay for postage. 
To all the CAREGIVERS in our lives. THANK YOU!! 
If I did not mention your name this month and you 
are feeling blue, hopefully you will be in the pink 
again soon. 

1/4
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Single ad

SEWELL’S PLUMBING
SERVICES, INC.

FAMILY OWNED • FAMILY OPERATEDFAMILY OWNED • FAMILY OPERATED

Receive $25.00 OFF
any service Call

with this ad*
*Limit 1 coupon per household. Must present coupon to receive discount. Expires 2/28/25

941-794-6497
License # CFC1426904

Repipes • Water Heaters • Disposals • Remodel
Drain & Sewer Cleaning • Free Estimates

Repipes • Water Heaters • Disposals • Remodel
Drain & Sewer Cleaning • Free Estimates

If you think you’ve been a victim of skimming, 
contact your �nancial institution immediately.

Fuel Pump Skimming 
Skimming occurs when devices illegally installed on ATMs, 

point-of-sale (POS) terminals, or fuel pumps capture data or record 
cardholders’ PINs. Criminals use the data to create fake debit or credit 

cards and then steal from victims’ accounts.

Tips When Using a Fuel Pump
• Choose a fuel pump that is closer to the store and in direct view of 

the attendant. These pumps are less likely to be targets for skimmers.
• Run your debit card as a credit card. If that’s not an option, cover 

the keypad when you enter your PIN.
• Consider paying inside with the attendant, not outside at the pump.

fbi.gov/how-we-can-help-you
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Safety Reminder: Please remember to lock your 
car, your house and secure bicycles, golf carts 
24/7 and especially when you are not home. This 
advice was re-enforced by Deputy Justin Warren 
of the Manatee County Sheriff’s Office. 

PPiinngg  PPoonngg  
CCLLVVII  CClluubbhhoouussee  

  
  If anyone is interested in playing 
Ping Pong in the Clubhouse, please call                     
 Bruce Steltzer, 716-266-3409 

  
 

  PPiicckklleebbaallll  
Instruction is Available  

               Weekdays 8:30 a.m.                                          
 at CLVII Pickleball Courts or                     

 CLVI by Appointment 
For Further Info, Call Carol Nims, 413-475-4768       

or Gail Doherty, 941-962-0834 
For those who don’t have their own equipment, the 
Park’s equipment is stored in the cabinet at the shuffle-
board  court. Your Clubhouse key fits the lock. 

Thursday, February 20 
 3 p.m.  CLVI Library  
“Finding Chika” 

By Mitch Albom 
Questions?                             

Call Cathy Hudson,              
561-307-5250 

                 SLOW DOWN & Watch For Residents     
       on Walkers, Bicycles, Scooters, etc.  
              PLEASE Observe the 15 MPH speed                     

Every Monday 
6:30 p.m.      

CLVI Library 

Beginner Line Dance Classes:    
Each Thursday, 10-11 a.m., CLVI 

         

1/4
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Shuffleboard 
Every Tuesday   

   9:30 practice; Game on 10 a.m.  

$.50 each week to play 

(941) 243-7561
(800) 377-7885
(941) 243-7561
(800) 377-7885

ESTIMATES & SMILES ALWAYS FREE

INSURED & FAMILY OPERATED

10 Yrs Exp.

FL State Licensed Mobile Home Installer # IH-1110636
FL State General Contractor License #1531303

2nd

Generation
2nd

Generation
Specialist

Mobile Home

Damaged
Carport??
Damaged
Carport??
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SUB-FLOOR & FLOORING EXPERTS!

ESTIMATES
FREE
ESTIMATES
FREE

EXPERIENCE

30
YRS

EXPERIENCE

30
YRS

STATE CERTIFIED
GENERAL CONTRACTOR

CGC# 004138

STATE LICENSED
MOBILE HOME INSTALLER

IH# 102549/1 
LICENSED
INSURED
BONDED

LICENSED
INSURED
BONDED

Flood Damage???
We can HELP!!!

941.448.3577     800.681.3772
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Hosting an Event…..How hard is it? 
The Food Committee and Entertainment Committee 
have spent a lot of time planning events for the up-
coming season at CLVI. A calendar of events are 
scheduled. We have already signed contracts with 
entertainers and worked out menus with caterers. 
Now we need some help with hosting these events. 
Hosting an event is a good way to meet other resi-
dents in our park and it’s  pretty easy. Here are the 
main duties of a Host: 
 1. Collect the money, keep a list of those purchas-
ing tickets and distribute tickets for the event. The 
tickets are printed and provided to you by the     
Committee sponsoring the event. 
 2. Set up tables in the clubhouse for the event and 
clean up after the event. We have  volunteers who 
are happy to help. 
 3. Confirm the band or caterer and give them the 
payment. 
Volunteers Needed Please look at the list of upcoming 
events and let us know which event you would be willing 
to host! Contact Judy MacInness 517-231-0388 for Enter-
tainment events and Christine Taylor, 231-838-3733 or 
Sandy Gilbertson, 941-504-0121, for Food events. 

Upcoming Day Trips:  
February 20, 2025 - Kennedy Space Center, a full 
day includes round trip transportation, admission 
into Kennedy Space Center, Kennedy bus tour, Imax 
theater film, all taxes, gratuities and drivers tips. 
$147.00, payment is due Feb. 3.   
March 20, 2025 - Starlight Sapphire Yacht Cruise  
day trip from St. Pete traveling up the intra 
coastal waterways. A sit down luncheon, live music, 
round trip transportation, taxes, gratuities and driv-
er’s tips included. $129, payment is due Feb. 24. 
Please sign up on your travel boards for these 2 day 
trips or call me at 607-742-9949. 
Watch your newsletter and Travel Board for more 
info on upcoming travel.     
CLV Representatives: Larry & Bev Smith 
607-742-9949  email bevseneca@gmail.com   
Travel Agent Valerie Gill, 941-232-8612,  
email valatwk@aol.com 

                
Larry and Bev Smith 

607-742-9949 
bevseneca@gmail.com   

with TTRRAAVVEELL  

Happy Valentine’s Day! Valentines Dance will be  
Friday, February 14 beginning at 7 pm. The talented 
Lisa Riding will be performing great music for us. 
Rod Burgess and Noreen Turner have graciously 
agreed to host this event again. Tickets will be avail-
able at Saturday Coffee, or call 902-403-5826, or 
visit 264 Country Lakes Blvd. 
Music Bingo with Juanita Collins is coming    
Tuesday March 4 from 7-9 PM. Miss Juanita is     
returning to entertain us with her beautiful voice. 
Come join us as we sing along and maybe even 
dance to some familiar tunes. BYOB and snacks. 
Tickets are available from Jennettie or Mike Lierman 
at Saturday Coffee, by calling 618-303-3501 or at 
509 Kapok Drive. 
Get ready for the wearing of the green. Mark your 
calendars for the annual St. Patty’s Day Dance, on 
Monday, March 17 beginning at 7 p.m. Music        
provided by the Memphis Rub Band. Tim and Ruth 
Kingston will be hosts for this event. Tickets will be 
available at Saturday Coffee beginning mid-
February, or call 508-864-5968 or visit 200 Country 
Lakes Blvd. 
The annual Tiki Party in Paradise Pool Party will 
be held on Saturday, March 29, 2025, from 12 – 3 
p.m. at the pool area. DJ Marie Martin will entertain 
us playing some island tunes and dance music. A 
Pig Roast will be served at 1 p.m. also with chicken 
and all the fixings. BYOB. Newcomers Bill and Patti 
Guillen will be hosting. Tickets will be available at 
Saturday Coffee on March 1.Since this is a catered 
event, deadline for tickets is March 22. 
Save the date for the Spring Fling Street Dance, 
Saturday, April 6 from 4-7 pm. Bruce and Valerie 
Steltzer are hosting this fun event again this year.   
The Dr. Dave Band will provide the music.  A cook-
out is planned. BYOB. Tickets will be available     
beginning March 8.    

Volunteers Needed 
Coffee Hosts are needed for Saturday Mornings. It’s 
easy but if you haven’t done it before, someone will 
show you the ropes. Two volunteers are needed 
each week. Sign-up sheet is in the Clubhouse bulle-
tin board. Contact Kelvin Sampson, 202-345-8642 
for  information or to volunteer. 
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Gifts...from Page 1…. 
Brigitte Emond and Sandy Gilbertson are shown 
helping these little girls with cookie decorating at the 
December 21 Rubonia Community Center Christmas 
party.  
With donation money left from being sure each of 
theover 130 children from Rubonia and the Adven-
tures in Learning had gifts, sugar cookies and       
decorating supplies were purchased for a cookie 
decorating station at the Rubonia party. Also          
purchased were 11 hams which were given to 11  
Rubonia needy families. 
Thank you to Holli Threet of Rubonia who helped  
coordinate this gift-giving project. And if you think 
your generosity went unnoticed, Holli related to 
me...she was out walking with her granddaughter 
when a mother of one of the gift recipients stopped 
Holli and expressed her appreciation. Her son had 
received a Nike shirt and shoes and was so happy. 
In tears she told Holli how very grateful she was    
because her son had never before had Nike items.  
So again, Thank You to all who helped make Christ-
mas so special for kids who experienced first hand 
the devastation of Hurricane Helene and Hurricane 
Milton. God Bless You!! 

Single ad

With a Grateful Heart! 

Yet again residents of Country Lakes Village I has 
shown their generosity for their fellowmen. Each 
year dinners are donated to two organizations who 
“feed the hungry.” 
Fr. Walter Heinz and Rick Koepke want to thank all 
those who donated to the annual Turkey and Ham 
projects which benefitted Our Daily Bread and the 
Salvation Army, providing holiday meals.  
Shown above with Fr. Walt and Rick are manager 
and volunteers at Our Daily Bread with the Christ-
mas hams and dinner items delivered December 23. 
Below shown are Fr. Walt and Rick with the kitchen 
staff of the Salvation Army located in Bradenton. 
They were happy to accept these donations which 
will feed the 200+ people who were going to be    
enjoying Christmas dinner at this location. 

Doors • Low-E Windows • A/C Units 

Screen Rooms • 54”x27” Tubs & Showers

1250 B US Hwy 301 N, Palmetto
941.721.3324

MOBILE HOME DEPOT
YOUR MOBILE HOME PARTS WAREHOUSE!

 www.mobilehomedepot.net 

http://www.mobilehomedepot.com
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Mark Your Calendars! 

Monday, March 17, 2025 

St. Patty’s Day Dance 
7 to10 p.m. 

Music by the                                    
Memphis Rub Band 

Tim and Ruth Kingston will host this 
event. Tickets will be on sale        

mid-February. Watch for more info 
in the next newsletter

DDoonn’’tt  MMiissss  tthhee  

TTiikkii  PPaarrttyy    iinn  PPaarraaddiissee  
SSaattuurrddaayy,,  MMaarrcchh  2299                                                                        

NNoooonn  ttoo  33  pp..mm..  
RReellaaxx  iinn  tthhee  PPooooll  oorr  aatt  tthhee  TTiikkii  HHuuttss                                                                                        

wwhhiillee  lliisstteenniinngg  ttoo  tthhee  DDJJ  MMaarriiee’’ss  IIssllaanndd  TTuunneess    
BBYYOOBB  ttoo  EEnnjjooyy  AAlloonngg  wwiitthh  FFoooodd  

  Tickets will be available at Saturday 
Morning Coffee and from hosts Bill and 

Patti Guillen, 307 Royal Palm or by calling           
248-231-3629, 810-348-2650 

TTiikkii  PPaarrttyy      
22002255!!

CHECK FOR

PAYMENT
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Pool Exercise 

Each weekday morning at 9:30 a.m. when it’s 60  
degrees or more, Sandy Porter leads the ladies (and 
sometimes a gentleman or two) in pool exercises 
recorded by former leader Micky Jorgensen. Stretch-
ing and toning exercises always leave you feeling 
ready to face the new day.  
There is a lot of light conversation (much of the time 
focusing on food and restaurants) and laughter when 
ladies (and gentlemen) get together, so the             
45-minute routine goes fast. Pool exercise is always 
easier on the muscles than gym exercise.  
If you aren’t open to morning exercise, you can     
always join those who enjoy an afternoon in the sun. 
The pool is heated and there’s a hot tub for you to 
relax and massage those tired muscles. 

         

1/2

 Page

     Pink Flamingo Project  
In the Pink Flamingo Project, the birds can be 
placed for any number of reasons like birth-
days, anniversaries, returning for the season, 
just to make someone’s day, welcome new 
residents, etc.  

To schedule a pink flamingo visit, call either 
Barb Clymer at 419-966-0097 or Betty Henry 
at 540-229-2100 (Oct.-May).  

Suggested donations are: $15 for 10 birds or 
$10 for 5 birds which will be placed at the 
home of the person being surprised the     
evening before the occasion and they will    
remain there until the following day.  

 A donation jar is also on hand at Saturday 
morning coffee. All donations go to the follow-
ing organizations: 

 DDooggss  IInncc..  

Insured • Bonded • Workman's Compensation Insurance

FLORIDA ANCHOR AND BARRIER COMPANY

FREE ESTIMATES

Family Owned
& Operated

Military
& SENIOR
DISCOUNTS

A+ Rated

Benefits of Having a Carport:
• Easy to Maintain
• Better Protection from the Elements
• More Cost-Effective than a Garage

CarportsCarports

Licensed by the State of Florida CGC# 004138

941-448-3577
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Shirley Clow celebrated being 94 years 
young on Dec. 29. Shown with family mem-
bers, from left, Mike and Jennettie Lierman, 
Shirley, and Linda with Oscar.  

With a visit from the Pink Flamingos, 
Stephanie  Sheridan celebrated her birth-
day Dec. 23. 

https://www.yourbestroof.com



1717 

         

1/2 PAGE

 Signs of a Stroke …     
BE FAST! 

B: Balance. Sudden loss of bal-
ance 

E: Eyes. Sudden trouble seeing 
out of one or both eyes. 

F: Face. Sudden weakness in one 
side of the face. 

A. Arm. Sudden weakness in one 
arm or leg. 

S: Speech. Sudden loss of 
speech 

T: Time to call 911! 

         

Wanted:  

Cookie Fairies 
      Asking for donations of                                                        

 cookies (2-3 Dozen) 
 

For Memorial Services of                   
CLVI Residents held                                           

at the CLVI Clubhouse                        

Can You Help? 
It’s hard enough for those who have lost 

loved ones. Having friends and neighbors 
help with just a cookie donation at a planned 
memorial service would be so appreciated.   

If you can help by donating 2-3 dozen cookies 
when necessary, Please add you name and 

phone number to the sign-up sheet in the Club-
house or contact Sandy Gilbertson, 941-504-0121   

Toll Free: 1-(800) 429-5015

Soft Spots
Hurricane Anchors
Leveling & Piers

Hurricane Repairs
Skirting
Flooding

State Licensed Mobile Home Installer

Hurricane Damage??

(941) 928-8401
Call Us Today

For A Free Inspection!
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FAMILY OPERATED
ESTIMATES & SMILES ALWAYS FREE

BEFORE

AFTER

(941) 243-7561 or (800) 377-7885(941) 243-7561 or (800) 377-7885

Quality Workmanship
Honest Pricing

10 Yrs Experience

2nd

Generation
2nd

Generation
Specialist

Mobile Home

• Underhome Encapsulated Insulation
• Hurricane Tie-Down Anchors

FL State Licensed Mobile Home Installer # IH-1110636
FL State General Contractor License #1531303

• Sub-Floor Repair/Replace
• New Laminate Flooring Install

BEFORE

AFTER

Vapor / Moisture
Barrier

Are your
Floors Soft?
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Stay in Touch While 
You Are Away! 

www.countrylakesvillage.com 
Click on Community News on upper right 
User Name: clvresident 
Password: CountryLakes 

 
Going to the Movies                       

Last Tuesday of each month.  

AMC Bradenton 20 - 2507 53rd Ave. E. 
in Bradenton   

Family & Friends are invited. Meet at 
the Clubhouse, 11:30 a.m. to carpool. 

Contact: Jennettie Lierman, 618-303-3501 

AMS
WC

   INC.
Family Owned & Operated Since 1977

Call Today!
800-282-3572
727-471-0820

SERVING:
   • Manatee
   • Pinellas
   • Pasco
   • Hillsborough
   • Hernando

The Very Best In: Window Replacement, Aluminum Roofovers, & Enclosures

Window Replacements
Built for Florida’s ClimateFREE

E-Max
Plus

“Our new energy efficient windows installed 
by AMS are beautiful.  Everything from start 
to finish was great.”

C. Wallace
Pinellas County

Aluminum Roofovers
Energy Star Compliant 10%Discount

“This is simply the best roof over system available.  We love our new roof.  
Thanks you and your staff.”

J. Howard
Pinellas County

Glass & Acrylic Enclosures
Turn your screen room into a livable lanai

“My husband and I now spend most of our 
time in our lovely lanai.  No more rain or dirt.  
The workmanship is fabulous.”

M. Lowery
Tampa

We also Specialize in Vinyl Siding • Carports • Sheds • Screen Rooms
Serving your community for over 35 years.

Great Price • Great Products • Great Workmanship
Your neighbors have used us.  How About You?

Visit www.AMSOFFLA.com and view our informative video
FL State Certified • Licensed & Insured

General Contractor CG1515749 • Roofing Contractor CC C1329853

100% FINANCING 
AVAILABLE

(with approved credit)

FREE ESTIMATES
Evening & Weekend

Appointments Available

NOW Serving
You From
Largo, FL!

SAVE TIME AND MONEY BY CALLING US TODAY TO GET YOUR PROJECT STARTED! 

https://amsoffla.com
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• Lifetime Vapor Barrier • Guaranteed for Life 
• Prevent Soft Floors • Keep Mold, Mildew, Rats, Snakes, Spiders, Ants, 

Roaches and Moisture OUT of Your House! • Lower Your Electric Bills

941-448-3577

• Insured • Bonded • Workman's Compensation Insurance
• Member: National Association of Mold Professionals

FLORIDA ANCHOR AND BARRIER COMPANY

Licensed by the 
State of Florida
#IH/102549/1

Toll Free - 800-681-3772

FREE ESTIMATES

Family Owned
& Operated

Military
& SENIOR
DISCOUNTS

Insulation Under Your Home Falling Down?
Holes and Tears in Your
Vapor /Moisture Barrier?

Photographs
Taken of

Damaged Areas

Insulation and
Vapor Barrier Repairs

Only with this COUPON

FREE
UNDER HOME
INSPECTION

A+ Rated

Flood Damage??? We can HELP!!!
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MOBILE HOME ROOFING

• Lifetime Transferable Warranty
• Energy Efficient
• Protects Your Home
• Roof Insurance Certifications
• Financing Available
• FREE Estimates

FREE
VIDEO ROOF INSPECTIONS

LICENSED & INSURED #CCC1327406 • CBC1259006

1.877.572.1019
AllFloridaRoofs.com

Family Owned
& Operated
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VOLUNTEERS are PRICELESS!! 
Coffee Hosts are needed for Saturday 
Mornings. It’s easy but if you haven’t 
done it before, someone will show you 
the ropes. Two volunteers are needed 
each week. Sign-up sheet is in the Club-
house bulletin board. Contact Kelvin 
Sampson, 202-345-8642 to volunteer. 

As the “Season” continues, the Entertain-
ment and Food Committees are in need 
of Volunteers to host and help with the 
many upcoming events planned for the 
coming months. Volunteers are Needed!  

Entertainment news is always posted in 
the Gator Gazette. Watch for Volunteer 
Opportunities under that header. 

VOLUNTEERS are PRICELESS!! 

Calendar Listings of                       
Birthdays & Anniversaries 

We have started calendar listings of birthdays directly 
from the office records.  
If you do not wish to have your birthday listed, email  
Jennettie Lierman,  618-303-3501 to notify her of your 
wishes or email: residentsclub5700@gmail.com  
If you wish to have your anniversary listed, please send 
it via same means listed above. 

No More Puzzles needed at this time, says 
Librarian Sandy Porter, who has a large quanti-
ty for your enjoyment. Unfortunately, there isn’t 
room for any at this time. Thank you to all who 
have donated. She will let you know when    
additional puzzles are needed.  
Remember: Every-
thing is on an honor 
system basis. Stop In! 
Internet is available 
with password posted. 

CCLLVV  
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http://www.allfloridaroofs.com/
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Dog & Cat Owners...
Did you know your Dog… 
> Is embarrassed when you leave  
my feces in another yard? I count on 
you to pick it up. 
> Is embarrassed when you pay no attention to me 
when I’m pooping. 
> Expects you to keep me at the curb for peeing. 
> Loves wearing a leash. 
>Loves running wild in the dog park. 
> Respects you more when you take care of me. 

Did you know your Cat… 
> Prefers the inside comfort of your home? 
> Says if I must be walked, don’t forget the 
leash. 
> Does not want to be a lost animal. 

FFrriiddaayy  77--99  pp..mm..    
CCLLVVIIII  CClluubbhhoouussee  

QQuueessttiioonnss??  CCaallll  RRooggeerr,,  663311--448877--11882211  

SSttrreeeett  DDaannccee  22002255  
Saturday, April 6                                

4 to7 p.m. 

              Dr. Dave Band                                   
  with mix of Classic Rock,  
  Southern Rock & Country 

Tickets will be available in March 
from Hosts Bruce and Valerie 
Steltzer at Saturday Coffee, at 
228 Country Lakes Blvd. or by 
calling 716-818-4685 (Val) or  

716-266-3409 (Bruce)  

Mark Your Calendar... 

Sue Meyer
Licensed Real Estate Agent
Country Lakes 1

Sandy Maxham
Sales Associate

Country Lakes 2

Who knows your community better
than someone that lives there?

Who knows your community better
than someone that lives there?

Becky Jones
Sales Associate
Pescara Lakes

We sell more homes in these communities than any other agents
Specializing in mobile home listings & sales

We can sell both Co Op Share and Land Lease Properties

www.ClaudiasMH.com
941-746-8161941-746-8161

Lisa McKenzie 
Sales Associate

N. Manatee County

PENDINGPENDING
PAYMENT
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Resident Input to Advisory Board 
 

Board Member ___________________________ 

Name ______________________________ Phone # ______________ Date_____________ 

 

Item of Concern _____________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

Suggested Solution by Person Named Above ___________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

Action Taken by Board Member ____________________________   Date ____________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

Items to be submitted to the Board are those which affect more than one household.  

Personal Issues should be addressed individually to the park Manager.  

Advisory Board Members: CLVI: Sandy Gilbertson, Sue Eckert, Bruce Steltzer and  
Judy MacInness; CLVII: Sue Dibble and Bree Borders.     
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Call To Schedule Your Free Skin Cancer Screening!

Protect Your Skin All Year.
Wear Sunscreen Every Day!

945 25th Drive East
Ellenton, Fla. 34222
945 25th Drive East
Ellenton, Fla. 34222

Carol Nims
413-475-4768
Carol Nims
413-475-4768

Jann Knighten
941-779-6098

Jann Knighton
941-779-6098


